

1900 Kanawha Boulevard East Building 3, Suite 600 Charleston, West Virginia, 25305 (800) 982-3386 • (304)558-2234 westvirginia.gov

MEMORANDUM

TO: Regional Planning and Development Councils, Mayors, County Commissioners, State Agency, Educational Institutions, Non-Profits, and Nongovernmental Organizations.

FROM: Sherry Risk, CDBG-MIT Program Manager

DATE: March 8th, 2021

RE: 2021 Community Development Block Grant (CDBG-MIT) Mitigation Applications

The State of West Virginia Department of Community Advancement and Development (WVCAD), a division of the West Virginia Development Office (WVDO), is releasing applications to municipalities, counties, state agencies, non-profits and nongovernmental organizations for the General Infrastructure Program and the Public Facilities Hardening Program. WVCAD is also releasing applications for the Regional and Local Planning Grant for municipalities, counties, state agencies, educational institutions, non-profits, and nongovernmental organizations to undertake planning activities to minimize or eliminate risks and reduce losses from future disasters. Applications to the CDBG-MIT programs and links to upcoming training sessions are available at:

www.wvfloodrecovery.com/mitigation. A printed copy can be requested by calling 304-558-2234. Contact information for the CDBG-Mitigation team is listed below. Applications will be due by July 6th, 2021 at 5pm.

Justin Hunt, CDBG-MIT GIP Project Manager justin.m.hunt@wv.gov

Alexandria Phares, CDBG-MIT RLPG Project Manager alexandria.r.phares@wv.gov

Sherry Risk, CDBG-MIT Program Manager and PFHP Project Manager sherry.l.risk@wv.gov

Special accommodations and language assistance for persons who have Limited English Proficiency will be available upon request received by WVDO at CDBGMitigation@wv.gov or 304-558-2234 at least 5 days before the training. If you have any questions or would like additional information, please email CDBGmitigation@wv.gov.

Thank you, Sherry Risk